

COUNCIL INFORMATION PACKAGE

March 17, 2023

Table of Contents

Item	From	Subject	Page
1	City of Cambridge	Region of Waterloo Planned 2023	2-4
		Construction	
2	City of Niagara Falls	Barriers for Women in Politics	5-6
3	City of Welland	Barriers for Women in Politics	7
4	Town of Carleton Place	Lanark County Interval House and	8
		Community Support	
5	Township of East Garafraxa	Ontario School Board Elections	9-10
6	Western Ontario Wardens'	Support for Huron County's Call for	11-14
	Caucus	Cannabis Act Review	
7	Municipality of North Perth	School Bus Stop Arm Cameras	15-16
8	Lake of Bays	Resolution of Support for	
		Municipality of Trent Lakes – re:	17-19
		Resolutions regarding an Oath of	
		Office, dated February 28, 2023	
9	Town of Essex	Letter of Support – Niagara Region	
		Motion Respecting Declarations of	20-21
		Emergency of Homelessness,	
		Mental Health and Opioid Addiction	
10	Town of Essex	Tax Classification of Short-Term	22-23
		Rental Units	



Date: 03/17/2023 Internal Memo #: IM23-006(CD)

To: Council

Circulated to: Hardy Bromberg, Deputy City Manager Community

Development

Kevin De Leebeeck, Director of Engineering

Department: Community Development

Division: Engineering & Transportation

From: Sarah Austin, Manager of Development Engineering

Subject: Region of Waterloo Planned 2023 Construction

Comments

Through the Engineering and Transportation Services Division, City staff liaise with the Region of Waterloo with regards to the Region's planned capital projects within Cambridge. The Region of Waterloo is the primary source for information and timelines regarding their projects; however, the following provides a high-level overview of the major Regional projects planned for 2023. This overview is based on current available information which may change based on weather, budget or agency approvals.

For the latest information on Region construction projects and related road closures, please visit the Region's Construction and Road Closure website at:

https://www.regionofwaterloo.ca/en/living-here/construction-and-road-closures.aspx? mid =25142

Dundas Street - Hespeler Road to Franklin Boulevard

This is a multi-year Region project that began in 2020 with construction of Phase 1 between Elgin Street and Briercrest Avenue, which was completed in 2021.

Phase 2, between Shade Street and Hespeler Road, is a two-year project that began in Spring of 2022 and will continue through this year with an estimated completion date of Fall 2023.

The Phase 2 works completed to date include the construction of a roundabout at the intersection of Dundas Street and Beverly Street and reconstruction of the road between Shade Street and the bridge over the CPR tracks at Samuelson Street, including new on-road cycling facilities.



The remaining Phase 2 works planned for this year include reconstruction of the road between the bridge over the CPR tracks and Hespeler Road, including new on-road cycling facilities from the bridge to Roxboro Road and a multi-use trail on one side of the road from Roxboro Road to Hespeler Road.

The rehabilitation of the bridge over the CPR tracks at Samuelson Street began last year with half the bridge being completed and the remainder to be completed during the 2023 construction season.

During construction, local access with one lane of traffic will be maintained in each direction.

The final phase of this project includes work between Briercrest Avenue and Franklin Boulevard and is currently planned for 2028. The final phase includes work on Main Street between Franklin Blvd and Chalmers Street, including the intersection area with Dundas Street.

Fountain Street North – at Maple Grove Road

The Region is planning for the reconstruction and widening of Fountain Street North from Maple Grove Road to Kossuth Road in 2026-2027.

In advance of full reconstruction, an initial phase consisting of the construction of a roundabout at Fountain Street North and Maple Grove Road is planned for 2023.

The Region has indicated that local access with one lane of traffic in each direction will be maintained during construction.

Myers Road - Water Street to Branchton Road

The Region is planning for the reconstruction of Myers Road between Water Street and Branchton Road in 2026-2028.

In advance of full reconstruction, an initial phase consisting of the construction of a pedestrian/cycling ramp connecting Myers Road to California Road is planned for 2023.

Water Street - Ainslie Street to Simcoe Street

In cooperation with the Region and the City, the developer/owner of the Cambridge Mill is leading work on Water Street between Ainslie Street and Simcoe Street to support the proposed development at the Cambridge Mill site. The developer and Region are working collaboratively to relocate a portion of storm sewer from private property into the road allowance and to convert one-way traffic flow to two-way traffic on Water Street between Simcoe and Ainslie Streets. As part of these works, the City is planning to replace the watermain on this section of Water Street. A separate report regarding a cost sharing



agreement with the Region and the developer for the planned watermain work will be coming to Council in due course.

This work was originally anticipated to occur in late 2022, but is now planned for late Summer/Fall 2023.

A full road closure of Water Street between Ainslie and Simcoe Streets is expected during road construction.

	-			
A tto	\sim b	100	0.14	+-
Atta			eп	115

N/A

Approvals:							
⊠ Manager/Supervisor	□ Deputy City Manager	⊠ City Manager					



March 6, 2023

Premier of Ontario
Legislative Building
Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Attention: Doug Ford, Premier

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca

Dear Mr. Ford:

Re: Barriers for Women in Politics

Please be advised that the Council of the City of Niagara Falls at its meeting of February 28, 2023 passed the following motion that was forwarded to us from the Town of Grimsby:

Ordered on the motion of Councillor Lori Lococo, Seconded by Councillor Ruth-Ann Nieuwesteeg THAT Council endorse the Town of Grimsby's resolution pertaining to Barriers for Women in Politics that reads as follows, reflecting the City of Niagara Falls'support:

WHEREAS, the City of Niagara Falls values equality and inclusivity in all areas of life, including politics;

WHEREAS, women have historically been underrepresented in politics, and continue to face barriers and discrimination in their pursuit of elected office;

WHEREAS, misogyny and harassment have been identified as significant challenges for women in politics, both in Canada and around the world;

Working Together to Serve Our Community

Clerks Ext 4342 Fax 905-356-9083 billmatson@niagarafalls.ca WHEREAS, the City of Niagara Falls believes that all individuals have the right to participate in a political environment that is free from discrimination, harassment, and misogyny;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the City of Niagara Falls expresses its support for women in politics and their right to participate in a political environment that is free from misogyny and harassment, and where everyone feels equal.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the City of Niagara Falls commits to taking steps to ensure that our political environment is inclusive and welcoming to all individuals, regardless of gender, race, ethnicity, religion, sexual orientation, or other identity factors.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the City of Niagara Falls encourages other municipalities in Ontario and across Canada to join us in supporting women in politics and promoting gender equality in all areas of society.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a copy of this resolution be sent to all Ontario Municipalities for endorsement, the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Niagara Falls' MP and MPP, and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario to express the City of Niagara Falls' commitment to this issue and encourage action at the provincial level to create legislation to ensure equality, safety, and security.

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Bill Matson City Clerk

CC.

All Ontario Municipalities
Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
Tony Baldinelli, MP- Niagara Falls
Wayne Gates, MPP- Niagara Falls
Association of Municipalities of Ontario



City of Welland Office of the Chief Administrative Officer

Office of the City Clerk

60 East Main Street, Welland, ON L3B 3X4

Phone: 905-735-1700 Ext. 2159 | Fax: 905-732-1919

Email: clerk@welland.ca | www.welland.ca

March 10, 2023

File No. 23-53

SENT VIA EMAIL

Town of Grimsby 160 Livingston Avenue, Grimsby, ON L3M 0J5

Attention: Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, Town Clerk

Dear Bonnie:

Re: March 7, 2023 - WELLAND CITY COUNCIL

At its meeting of March 7, 2023, Welland City Council passed the following motion:

"THAT THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF WELLAND receives for information the correspondence from the Town of Grimsby dated February 24, 2023 regarding barriers for women in politics."

Yours truly,

Tara Stephens City Clerk

TS:cap

c.c.: - All Ontario Municipalities, sent via email

- Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, sent via email
- Jeff Burch, MPP, sent via email
- Vance Badaway, MP, sent via email
- Association of Municipalities of Ontario, sent via email
- Federation of Canadian Municipalities, sent via email

Subject: [External] Resolution Declaring Intimate Partner Violence and Violence Against Women an Epidemic

Good afternoon,

Please be advised that at their meeting of March 7, 2023, the Council of the Town of Carleton Place passed the following motion:

Lanark County Interval House and Community Support

Motion No. 04-134-04

Moved by: Deputy Mayor Tennant Seconded by: Councillor Comley

THAT the Town of Carleton Place recognizes the issues of violence in rural communities as serious to the health and wellness of local families; and

THAT the Town of Carleton Place recognizes the rural Renfrew County inquest as important to all rural communities; and

THAT based on the statistics of 4815 crisis calls and service provision to 527 women and children in our local community, the Council of the Town of Carleton Place declares IPV (intimate partner violence)/VAW (violence against women) an epidemic as per recommendation #1 of the Renfrew County jury recommendations; and

THAT this resolution be circulated to all municipalities in Ontario and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario.

CARRIED

Kind Regards, Stacey Blair, B.A., Dipl. M.A. Clerk, Town of Carleton Place

T: 613-257-6212 E:sblair@carletonplace.ca





TOWNSHIP OF EAST GARAFRAXA

065371 DUFFERIN COUNTY ROAD 3 • UNIT 2

EAST GARAFRAXA • ON • L9W 7J8

T: 226-259-9400 • TOLL FREE: 877-868-5967 • F: 1-226-212-9812

www.eastgarafraxa.ca

March 9, 2023

Sent Via Email (minister.edu@ontario.ca)

Honourable Stephen Lecce Minister of Education 315 Front Street West, 14th Floor Toronto, ON M7A 0B8

Dear Honorable Lecce,

Re: Ontario School Board Elections

At the regular Electronic Council meeting held on February 28, 2023, the following resolution was passed:

MOVED BY BANFIELD, SECONDED BY HALLS BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

Council of the Township of East Garafraxa support the resolution passed by the Council of the Town of Petrolia regarding School Board Elections; and

That staff be directed to forward the resolution to the Honourable Stephen Lecce, Minister of Education, and all Ontario Municipal Councils.

CARRIED

A copy of the Town of Petrolia resolution is enclosed for your reference.

Trusting you find this satisfactory.

Sincerely,

Jessica Kennedy, Clerk Township of East Garafraxa

JK:sp

Enclosure

cc: All Ontario Municipalities

January 25, 2023

Hon. Steven Lecce, Minister of Education
MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton
County of Lambton
Municipalities of Lambton County and Ontario

Via email

During the December 12, 2022, regular meeting of council, the following resolution was passed:

Moved: Bill Clark Seconded: Debb Pitel

WHEREAS in the Province of Ontario, municipalities are responsible to conduct the election process on behalf of the school boards; and

WHEREAS an extensive amount of resources, time and management to advertise, co-ordinate and complete these trustee elections is placed on the municipality; and

WHEREAS municipalities do not receive any compensation or re-imbursement for use of orchestration of the school board trustee elections.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Petrolia request that staff forward this motion to the Hon. Steven Lecce, Minister of Education, MPP Bob Bailey, Ontario Municipal Councils and the County of Lambton requesting that school boards become responsible for conducting their own trustee elections or at minimum municipalities be compensated by the school boards for overseeing such trustee elections;

Carried

Kind regards,

Original Signed

Mandi Pearson

Clerk/Operations Clerk

Phone: (519)882-2350 • Fax: (519)882-3373 • Theatre: (800)717-7694

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, NON 1R0





Monday, March 13, 2023

WOWC Supports Huron County's Call for Cannabis Act Review

At the regular meeting of the Western Ontario Wardens' Caucus held on March 10, 2023, the following resolution was passed:

Moved by R. Ehgoetz, seconded by K. Marriott:

THAT the Huron County resolution, re Call to Action - Cannabis Act Review, be supported." – CARRIED

The Huron County Warden's letter is attached for your reference.

Sincerely,

Glen McNeil

Chair, Western Ontario Wardens' Caucus

Men Minis

OFFICE OF THE WARDEN

Corporation of the County of Huron 1 Courthouse Square Goderich, Ontario N7A 1M2 www.HuronCounty.ca

Phone: 519.524.8394 Toll Free: 1.888.524.8394



February 1, 2023

Sent via email.

Re: Call to Action: Review of the Cannabis Act

Please note that on February 1, 2023 Huron County Council passed the following motion:

Moved by: Councillor G. Finch and Seconded by: Councillor M. Anderson THAT:

The Council of the County of Huron approve the report by CAO Meighan Wark dated February 1, 2023 titled Report to Council: Cannabis Act Information as presented; AND FURTHER THAT:

The Council of the County of Huron advocate for improvements to the Cannabis Act and current legislative framework for cannabis in Canada by sending the report titled *Report for Council: Cannabis Act Information*, including the correspondence found in the appendices, to the Western Ontario Warden's Caucus (WOWC) for discussion and consideration;

AND FURTHER THAT:

The Council of the County of Huron approve forwarding Call to Action Letters to the following for support:

- Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM)
- All Municipalities in Ontario
- Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs (OMAFRA)
- Premier of Ontario
- Provincial Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks
- Provincial Minister of Agriculture
- Provincial Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing
- Member of Parliament
- Federal Minister of Agriculture and Agri-Food
- Federal Minister of Health

CARRIED

The County of Huron calls for a review and amendments to the Cannabis Act and the current legislative framework for cannabis in Canada.

To be clear, the County of Huron is not against or opposed to cannabis and we appreciate the role that both the federal and provincial governments provide in assisting municipalities. However, when new legislation is implemented, it is often at the municipal level that the impacts of change can be observed, and notations can be made for areas of improvement. It is vital that municipal governments pay attention and provide information and recommendations to higher levels of government so that continual improvements can be made over time.

It is in this spirit that we provide the following recommendation:

As a municipal government for one of Canada's most agriculturally productive regions and a popular tourism destination, we have been in the position to observe the last several years of legal cannabis production under the Cannabis Act as managed by Health Canada.

Under the current legislative and regulatory framework, we have observed, and continue to observe, serious odour impacts on local communities and residents from cannabis production facilities; including concerns from local medical practitioners about these impacts. Most often, these odour impacts arise from properties used for 'The Production of Cannabis for Own Medical Purposes by a Designated Person'.

In our local municipal experience, these facilities are often established without complying with local municipal zoning and nuisance by-laws, often contain hundreds of cannabis plants for each of the four assigned individuals, and usually do not include adequate odour controls to manage impacts on surrounding homes, public facilities, and the community at large.

To help manage public impacts of cannabis production facilities, we request that all production facilities, including facilities used by a designated person to produce cannabis for an individual's medical purposes, to require confirmation from the local municipality that the facility/site selected complies with all local municipal by-laws and regulations prior to an application being approved by Health Canada. We also request that Health Canada implement a system of minimum setbacks between cannabis production facilities and sensitive odour receptors, including homes and public facilities.

As an agricultural community, we have had extensive experience with the Ontario Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs' Minimum Distance Separation (MDS) Formula, an approach which has been used to successfully manage land use conflicts resulting from odour between livestock facilities and sensitive receptors for almost 50 years. We believe a system based on MDS would be appropriate to manage the

impacts of Health Canada's approved cannabis facilities, including both licensed commercial producers and designated growers for individuals.

In conclusion, we strongly recommend further notice and enhanced consultation with municipal governments when drafting and implementing legislation and regulations related to cannabis production, as there is a direct impact on local municipal operations, local residents, and in some cases, serious issues of non-compliance with local municipal by-laws.

Sincerely,

Glen McNeil

Hen m. ned

Warden, Huron County

On behalf of Huron County Council

A Community of Character 330 Wallace Ave. N., Listowel, ON N4W 1L3

Phone: 519-291-2950 Toll Free: 888-714-1993

March 14, 2023

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Legislative Building, Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 Via Email: premier@ontario.ca

Dear Premier Ford:

RE: School Bus Stop Arm Cameras

Pleased be advised that the Council of the Municipality of North Perth passed the following resolution at their regular meeting held March 6, 2023:

Moved by Councillor Rothwell Seconded by Councillor Blazek

WHEREAS almost 824,000 students travel in about 16,000 school vehicles every school day in Ontario and according to the Ministry of Transportation's statistics the rate of vehicles blowing by stopped school buses is over 30,000 times every day:

AND WHEREAS the Province of Ontario passed the Safer School Zones Act in 2017 which authorized the use of Automated School Bus Stop Arm Camera Systems to detect incidents where vehicles failed to stop when the school bus was stopped and the stop-arm extended (O. Reg. 424/20);

AND WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities (AMO) working on behalf of all Ontario Municipalities made its submission to the Standing Committee on General Government on May 21, 2019 in support of Administrative Monetary Penalties (AMPs) to be used to collect fine revenue for school bus stop arm infractions and other applications, including Automated Speed Enforcement (ASE) technologies deployed in school and community safety zones;

AND WHEREAS police resources can not be spread any thinner to enforce Highway Traffic Act offences throughout municipalities;

AND WHEREAS the administrative and financial costs to establish the required municipal Administrative Penalty program under the Highway Traffic Act, and its regulations, are substantial and maybe out of reach for small or rural municipalities that have insufficient amounts of traffic to generate the required funds to offset the annual operational costs of a municipal Administrative Penalty program;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Municipality of North Perth urges the Provincial Government to:

- a) Require all school buses to have stop arm cameras installed and paid for by the Province for the start of the 2023-2024 school year; and
- b) Underwrite the costs for the implementation and on-going annual costs for Administrative Monetary Penalties in small and rural municipalities;

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to Premier Doug Ford, Attorney General Doug Downey, Minister of Education Stephen Lecce, Provincial opposition parties, Mathew Rae MPP, AMO and all municipalities in Ontario.

CARRIED

If you have any questions regarding the above resolution, please do not hesitate to contact me at lcline@northperth.ca.

Sincerely,

Lindsay Cline,

Clerk/Legislative Services Supervisor

Municipality of North Perth

CC.

Hon. Doug Downey, Attorney General

Hon. Stephen Lecce, Minister of Education

Provincial Opposition Parties

MPP Matthew Rea

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

All Ontario Municipalities



T 705-635-2272

TF 1.877.566.0005

F 705-635-2132

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 1012 Dwight Beach Rd Dwight, ON P0A 1H0

March 14, 2023

Via email: clerk@trentlakes.ca

Municipality of Trent Lakes Attn: Jessie Clark/Clerk 760 Peterborough County Road 36 Trent Lakes ON K0M 1A0

RE: Resolution of Support for Municipality of Trent Lakes – re: Resolutions regarding an Oath of Office, dated February 28, 2023

On behalf of the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays, please be advised that the above-noted correspondence was presented at the last regularly scheduled Council meeting on March 14, 2023, and the following resolution was passed.

"Resolution TC-68-2023

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays receives and supports the attached resolution from the Municipality of Trent Lakes requesting changes to the municipal Oath of Office, dated February 28, 2023

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to all Ontario Municipalities, Muskoka Area Indigenous Leadership Table (MAILT), MPP Graydon Smith, MP Scott Aitchison, and the Premier of Ontario.

Carried."

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our Municipal Office at 705-635-2272.

Sincerely,

Carrie Sykes, Dipl. M.A., CMO, AOMC, Director of Corporate Services/Clerk CS/Iv

Copy to: Premier of Ontario

Local members of the Provincial Parliament

Municipalities in Ontario

Muskoka Area Indigenous Leadership Table

Encl: Municipality of Trent Lakes Resolution R2023-119



760 Peterborough County Road 36, Trent Lakes, ON K0M 1A0 Tel 705-738-3800 Fax 705-738-3801

February 28, 2023

Via email only

To: The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing minister.mah@ontario.ca
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario doug.fordco@pc.ola.org
The Honourable Dave Smith, MPP Peterborough-Kawartha dave.smithco@pc.ola.org
The Honourable Michelle Ferreri, MP Peterborough-Kawartha michelle.ferreri@parl.gc.ca
Curve Lake First Nation audreyp@curvelake.ca

Re: Oath of Office

amo@amo.on.ca

Please be advised that during their Regular Council meeting held February 21, 2023, Council passed the following resolution:

Resolution No. R2023-119

The Association of Municipalities Ontario

Moved by Councillor Franzen Seconded by Deputy Mayor Armstrong

Whereas most municipalities in Ontario have a native land acknowledgement in their opening ceremony; and

Whereas a clear reference to the rights of Indigenous people is the aim of advancing Truth and Reconciliation; and

Whereas Call to Action 94 of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission of Canada called upon the Government of Canada to replace the wording of the Oath of Citizenship to include the recognition of the laws of Canada including Treaties with Indigenous Peoples; and

Whereas on June 21, 2021 an Act to amend The Citizenship Act received royal assent to include clear reference to the rights of Indigenous peoples aimed at advancing the Truth and Reconciliation Commission's Calls to Action within the broader reconciliation framework; and

Whereas the Truth and Reconciliation Commission of Canada outlines specific calls to action for municipal governments in Canada to act on, including education and collaboration;

Therefore be it resolved that Council request to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing that the following changes be made to the municipal oath of office: I will be faithful and bear true allegiance to His Majesty King Charles III and that I will faithfully observe the laws of Canada including the Constitution, which recognizes and affirms the Aboriginal and treaty rights of First Nations, Inuit and Metis peoples; and further

That this resolution be forwarded to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), all Ontario municipalities, MPP Dave Smith, MP Michelle Ferreri, Premier Doug Ford and Curve Lake First Nation.

Carried.

Sincerely,

Mayor and Council of the Municipality of Trent Lakes

Cc: All Ontario municipalities

CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF ESSEX



33 Talbot Street South, Essex, Ontario, N8M 1A8 p: 519.776.7336 f: 519.776.8811 | **essex.ca**

Ann-Marie Norio March 16, 2023

Regional Clerk, Niagara Region 1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, PO Box 1042 Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 clerk@niagararegion.ca

RE: Letter of Support – Niagara Region Motion Respecting Declarations of Emergency of Homelessness, Mental Health and Opioid Addiction

Dear Ann-Marie Norio,

At its Regular Council Meeting held on March 6, 2023, Council discussed your motion respecting declarations of emergency for homelessness, mental health and opioid addiction from the Niagara Region. In particular, Councillor Hammond indicated the importance of supporting this motion as the Town of Essex and other municipalities should consider similar strategies as struggles with homelessness, mental health and addictions continue to afflict our communities.

As a result of that discussion, Council passed the following resolution:

R23-03-078

Moved by: Councillor Hammond Seconded by: Councillor Verbeek

That the correspondence dated February 24, 2023 from the Niagara Region regarding the Declarations of Emergency for Homelessness, Mental Health and Opioid Addiction be received and supported; and

That a letter of support be sent to the Niagara Region and all other municipalities.

Carried

I trust you will find this satisfactory. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact the undersigned.



CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF ESSEX

33 Talbot Street South, Essex, Ontario, N8M 1A8 p: 519.776.7336 f: 519.776.8811 | **essex.ca**

Shelley Brown

Acting Clerk, Legal and Legislative Services sbrown@essex.ca

c.c. All Ontario Municipalities

CORPORATION O

CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF ESSEX

33 Talbot Street South, Essex, Ontario, N8M 1A8 p: 519.776.7336 f: 519.776.8811 | **essex.ca**

Honourable Steve Clark

March 17, 2023

Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing College Park 17th Floor, 777 Bay Street Toronto, ON M7A 2J3

RE: Tax Classification of Short-Term Rental Units

At its Regular Council Meeting held on March 6, 2023, Councillor Hammond brought forward a Notice of Motion for Council's consideration regarding the current tax classification of Short-Term Rental Units. In particular, Council discussed the implications of having Short-Term Rental Units operate as a business within a residential community. Council noted that allowing Short-Term Rental Unit Operators to pay residential property taxes is inequitable to those business owners who must pay commercial property taxes, solely due to the location of their business.

As a result of this discussion, Council passed the following resolution:

R23-03-082

Moved by: Councillor Hammond Seconded by: Councillor Matyi

That Council direct Administration to send a letter to the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation ("MPAC"), the Ministry of Municipal Affairs, and any other relevant bodies, to investigate the tax classification of short-term rental units and consider taxing them as commercial as opposed to residential.

Carried

I trust you will find this satisfactory. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

Shelley Brown

Abrour

Acting Clerk, Legal and Legislative Services sbrown@essex.ca

c.c. Tracy Pringle, Municipal Property Assessment Corporation

Tracy.Pringle@mpac.ca



CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF ESSEX

33 Talbot Street South, Essex, Ontario, N8M 1A8 p: 519.776.7336 f: 519.776.8811 | **essex.ca**

Anthony Leardi, MPP **Anthony.Leardi@pc.ola.org**

Mary Birch, Interim CAO **mbirch@countyofessex.ca**

All Ontario Municipalities